








































 

 

Senate Standing Committee for the 
Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation 

Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600 
02 6277 3066   | sdlc.sen@aph.gov.au 

www.aph.gov.au/senate_sdlc  

3 April 2020 
 
 
Senator the Hon Zed Seselja 
Assistant Minister for Finance, Charities and Electoral Matters 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA  ACT  2600 
 
Via email: senator.seselja@aph.gov.au  

CC: dlo-amf@finance.gov.au  

 

Dear Assistant Minister, 

 

Taxation Administration (Private Ancillary Fund) Guidelines 2019 [F2019L01227] 

Thank you for your response of 17 March 2020 to the Senate Standing Committee for the 
Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation, in relation to the above instrument. 

The committee considered your response at its private meeting on 1 April 2020.  

The committee welcomes your undertaking to progress amendments to primary legislation 
that would enable merits review of decisions made under the instrument, within the 
framework provided for in the Taxation Administration Act 1953. 

On the basis of this advice, the committee has concluded its examination of the 
instrument. 

In the interests of transparency, I note that your undertaking will be recorded in the 
Delegated Legislation Monitor, and that this correspondence will be published on the 
committee's website. The committee would appreciate receiving your further advice once 
this undertaking has been implemented. 

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Senator the Hon Concetta Fierravanti-Wells 
Chair 
Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation 
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